Hatley Parish Council

Minutes of the Ordinary Meeting of the Council held on January 6th 2003.

1. Present:

Cllrs Ward, Astor, Drake. Cllr Dixon in the Chair, Clerk Kindersley, D/CCllr Wilson. Apologies from Cllr Ridgway. 5 Electors. 

2. The Clerk read the minutes of the Ordinary meeting of the Council held on November 4th 2002. The addition of thanks recorded to Cllr Mrs Ward and the Hatley Children's Committee for work researching fundraising for the play equipment was agreed. The minutes were agreed as a true record and signed by the Chairman.

3. Matters arising:

None

4. Planning:

Clerk read the letter to Bidwells agreed by the Chairman with regard to pre-application discussions on this occasion about Barn Farm, East Hatley.

5. Correspondence

The minutes of the Cambridge Gliding Club were noted.

It was agreed that Rospa should inspect the play equipment as a matter of course every year at an approximate cost of £60 commencing 2004 as it was felt that as the play equipment had just had a major inspection another one so soon was not required.

Agreed to pass an NSPCC funds request letter to the Hatley Villages Committee.

Agreed to discuss charitable donations at the AGM.

6. Finance

Clerk reported that the second payment of £5,827 + VAT to Set-Up Scenery had now been paid and the VAT reclaimed.

Following discussion it was agreed that the Council would precept £2,000 for the year 2003/4.

7. Playing Equipment

Agreed to pay for a further piece of matting to be installed at the base of the slide.

Clerk instructed to purchase a suitable bench for installation close to the play equipment.

Following discussion it was agreed to install a bin close to the equipment as although there would be problems getting it emptied by the District Council if it was not on the main road it was felt Mr Ball could carry it down when completing the weekly inspection.

It was agreed not to pursue the installation of a fence.

It was agreed to pay £5, being 5 years rental, to Mr Astor in advance.

8. St Denis' Church

No further information at present.

9. Oxfam Walk

Noted the plans for the Oxfam Walk through the village in May.

Agreed to write to Mr Banks asking for the ditch along the road on the Village Hall side be cleared.

Following questioning from the public Cllr Wilson gave an undertaking that he would be doing everything he could to keep the Library in Gamlingay open as it was an integral part of the fabric of rural life and the County had a statutory obligation to provide a Library service. He would be attending the meetings of the County Council and putting forward a case against closure.

Following questions from the public with regard to the situation at 51 East Hatley Cllr Wilson stated he was in the course of 'assembling all the evidence'.

There being no other business the meeting was closed at 8.40pm. The next meeting of the Council will be held on March 3rd 2003. 

These minutes are published and provided, and may be used, only on the basis that the user assumes all responsibility for any loss, damage or consequence resulting directly or indirectly from them or their use. For the avoidance of doubt the only legally acceptable version of the Minutes of Hatley Parish Council are those signed in Public Meetings by the Chairman. They are available for public inspection from the Clerk.

